## The Superior Court OF THE State of California

Chambers of MAUREEN F. HALLAHAN Judge of the Superior Court Mailing Address Post Office Box 122724 San Diego, California 92112-2724

October 1, 2012

Via Facsimile and U.S. Mail

Mr. Harry Crouch 932 C Street, Suite B San Diego, California 92101

Dear Mr. Crouch.

We are in receipt of your letter dated September 12, 2012. Thank you for bringing this to our attention. We evaluated the poster in light of your expressed concerns and removed it. The poster was placed by a well-intentioned person with no intent to be discriminatory. The poster was replaced with another poster on September 26, 2012 which addresses children and divorce.

We who serve as judicial officers in family court do our best to educate parents about how their conduct and statements can adversely impact their children. We hope that the new poster has a positive impact on parents and others who may read the information and pass it on.

In the future, please contact me with any concerns or suggestions you may have. Thank you for your commitment to fairness and families.

Very truly yours,

Maureen F. Hallahan

Supervising Judge, Family Court

Varie Hallah

MFH/lal